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We have voted unanimously today to enddtministrative litigatioregarding Steris
Corporation’s acquisition of Synergy Health PL&Ithough westill havecompetitive concerns
aboutthis acquisitionwe have concluded that further adjudication would not gee/@ublic
interest.

This matter involveshe merger between Steris and Synergy, the second and third largest
sterilization companies in the world. Until recently, Synergy sought to introduce emeiging x
sterilization technology in the United States to compete with Steris and other providers of
sterilization servicesThe Commission investigat@hetherthe transaction would harm
competitionby terminating those entry plans

On May 28, 2015, the@nmission voted unanimously to issue an administrative
complaintalleging that the



Foremost in our thinking is the fabiat the district court’s denial of preliminary relief
would render it difficult for us to craft meaningful relief were we to find the merger unlaivful
the conclusion of the administrative proceedihgparticular, because Steris currently provides
contract sterilization services usiag alternative technologgamma radiationhie merged
company is unlikelyo continue Synergy’s efforts twing xray sterilization technology ia the
United States markefThus, even if the transaction wdoeind to be anticompetitiviellowing
an administrative hearing is unlikely that there would be any asset or business to divest that
would recreate the competitive environment that likely would have emerged in the absence of the
merger, at least for the foreseeable future.

This inability to devie meaningful relef largely negatethe potential benefits of
continuing the administrative litigatipwhereas the costs remain substantial. We therefore
conclude thathe public interest warrants terminating the administrative litigation.



